
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING 

COUNCIL CHAMBER 

MAY 13, 2016 

9:00 A.M. 

 

Present: Mayor Nat Robertson 

 

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Kirk 

deViere (District 2); H. Mitchell Colvin, Jr. (District 3); 

Chalmers McDougald (District 4); Robert T. Hurst, Jr. 

(District 5); William J. L. Crisp (District 6); Theodore 

Mohn (District 8); James W. Arp (District 9) 

 

Absent: Council Member Larry O. Wright, Sr. (District 7) 

 

State Legislative Delegation 

 

Present: Senator Wesley Meredith (19th District); Senator Ben Clark 

(21st District); Representative Marvin Lucas (42nd 

District); Representative Elmer Floyd (43rd District); 

Representative John Szoka (45th District) 

 

Absent: Representative Billy Richardson (44th District) 

 

Others Present: Douglas Hewett, Interim City Manager 

 Kristoff Bauer, Deputy City Manager 

 Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager 

 Kevin Arata, Corporate Communications Director 

 Rob Stone, Engineering and Infrastructure Director 

 Cheryl Spivey, Chief Financial Officer 

 Rebecca Rogers-Carter, Strategic Performance 

Analytics Director 

 Andrew Holland, Assistant to the City Manager 

 Jennifer Ayre, Senior Administrative Assistant 

 Pamela Megill, City Clerk 

 Members of the Press 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

 Mayor Robertson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

 

ITEM OF BUSINESS 

 

 Mayor Robertson welcomed the Delegation members and invited 

discussion from the Delegation and Council.  Discussion ensued on the 

following items: 

 

1. Relationship building and regular communication between the 

Delegation and Council 

 

2. House Bill 773 and protection of the Residential Action 

Management Program (RAMP) 

 

3. Adjustment Factor 

 

4. Municipal Service District (MSD) 

 

5. Red Light Cameras 

 

6. Interbasin Transfer 

 

7. Local bill for support of local small business 

 

8. Resources for pedestrian and bike connectivity 

 

9. Local stormwater concerns 

 

10. Beautification efforts in Fayetteville 



 

11. Authority for a quarter or half cent sales tax 

 

12. Development of the Cape Fear River front 

 

 Representative Szoka concluded discussion and stated the 

Delegation is here to serve the citizens, and members are available 

any time to discuss concerns. 

 

 Mayor Robertson thanked the Delegation for their attendance and 

participation in the meeting. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

10:00 a.m. 

 


